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Plaintiffs filed a complaint seeking revocation of Debtor’s
discharge on the grounds that he failed to report and schedule
certain property of the estate which he owned at the petition
date.  Debtor filed a motion for summary judgment, providing
evidence by document and declaration that the assets alleged to
have been omitted were disclosed to the trustee and were in fact
included in one or more of his bankruptcy schedules.  Debtor
stated that one asset, a “computer server farm,” was never owned
by him.

Code § 727(d)(1)requires that the party seeking revocation
of discharge not know of the alleged fraud (i.e. the intentional
omission of property of the estate) prior to the date that
discharge is granted.  The discharge objection bar date was set
at 3/12/04 and the discharge was granted 1/12/05. Debtor argued
that Plaintiffs became aware of facts giving rise to their
complaint seeking revocation prior to 1/12/05 and the action must
fail on that ground alone.  Plaintiffs countered that they
learned of the relevant facts after the bar date and waited until
after the discharge was granted to file the action to revoke
discharge, because they could not file a timely complaint
objecting to discharge pursuant to Fed.R.Bankr.P. 4004.

Courts have created an exception for the situation in which
the Plaintiffs allegedly found themselves, so as not to leave a
party with no remedy.  See Citibank v. Emery, 132 F.3d 892 (2d
Cir. 1998).  However, in the present case the discharge objection
bar date had been extended to all parties by motion of the US
Trustee to 4/26/04.  Evidence was presented by Debtor that
Plaintiffs became aware of facts concerning the allegations of
their complaint by 3/16/04, the date of the adjourned meeting of
creditors.  Plaintiffs could thus have filed a timely complaint
objecting to discharge or a motion to extend the time to file
such a complaint.  The exception provided in Citibank v. Emery
thus did not apply.  As Plaintiffs learned of the relevant facts
prior to discharge being granted, their action under § 727(d)(1)
must fail.  Debtor’s motion for summary judgment was granted. 
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